Rationale Re: Licensed Engineer or Architect Responsible for The Inspection

Regarding the use of “… licensed engineer or architect responsible for the inspection …” in lieu of “… the licensed engineer or architect who performed the inspection ...”, although a number of passages within Florida Statue 553.899, introduced in 2022 within SB-4-D, seem to contemplate that a single licensed engineer or architect would be performing the Milestone inspections, the revisions made in 2023 within SB-154 recognized that the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge. Therefore, the language developed for inclusion in the Florida Building Code reflects the revisions made in 2023. Namely, the language developed for inclusion in the Florida Building Code reflects the fact that the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge.
Examples of passages within Florida Statue 553.899 that seem to contemplate that a single licensed engineer or architect would be performing the Milestone inspections include:
· 553.899.2(b) “… the licensed engineer or architect performing the phase one or phase two inspection …”
· 553.899.6 “… the licensed engineer or architect who performed the phase one inspection …”
· 553.899.7(b) “… the architect or engineer performing the phase two inspection …”
· 553.899.8 “… the architect or engineer who performed the inspection must submit a sealed copy of the inspection report …”
· 553.899.8(a) “Bear the seal and signature, or the electronic signature, of the licensed engineer or architect who performed the inspection.”
However, while the language within the original bill may have contemplated that a single licensed engineer or architect would be performing the Milestone inspections, the revisions made in 2023 within SB-154 included section 553.899.2(a) which states “the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge with all work and reports signed and sealed by the appropriate qualified team member.”
Therefore, the language developed for inclusion in the Florida Building Code reflects the revisions made in 2023 and the fact that the milestone inspection services may be provided by a team of professionals with an architect or engineer acting as a registered design professional in responsible charge. 

